



COMMITTEE ON MATERIALS & PAVEMENTS

2017-2018 Mid Year Meeting (Webinar)

Tuesday January 16, 2018

2:00 – 4:00 PM EST

TECHNICAL SECTION 4D

Safety Devices

I. Call to Order and Opening Remarks

- A. Brief summary of activities
 - 1. 2017 Meeting Summary

II. Roll Call

III. Approval of Technical Section Minutes

- A. 2017 Tech Section Minutes (attached) Motion: VA, Second: FL

IV. Old Business

- A. COMP Ballot Items (Including any ASTM Changes/equivalencies)
 - 1. Outstanding items from Annual Meeting? None.
- B. TS Ballots –
 - 1. M180 – Editorial Comments, Art Bertol is present and has made some changes and can discuss if necessary. Art indicated that most comments were typographical in nature. Trying to introduce new coating into the standard. Art addressed each of the comments during the call. The Tech Section has accepted the editorial comments based on Art’s explanations and will work with PA and AASHTO Publications to get the comments published.
- C. Reconfirmation Ballots
 - 1. Item #2 M279 – Editorial Comment by Illinois Reviewed comments – agreed.
 - 2. Item #3 M280 – Editorial Comment by Illinois The statement is accurate. Suggest removing the reference.
 - 3. Item #4 M281 – Editorial Comment by Illinois Reviewed comment – agreed.
 - 4. Item #5 M290 – Comment by Illinois No one on the call could answer this question. Ron will contact Illinois.
 - 5. Item #6 T257 – comment by Illinois ASTM has revised their standard since 2013 and the AASHTO standard should be compared to the current ASTM version to ensure that the language matches. Suggestion made to contact Kelly Morris. Ron will contact Illinois.
 - 6. TP 103 – working with NTPEP update by T. Ruelke Tim gave an update during the call. A Tech Section ballot outlining the changes will be prepared.
- D. Task Force Reports
 - 1. August Meeting we closed Task Force for M333/TP103

V. New Business

- A. Research Proposals Proposal regarding hardware for cable tension barriers did not get approved. Kurt is in the process of following up to determine why it wasn’t approved. Feedback would be helpful going forward. Will try to get it approved again next year. Suggestion made to contact Amir.
- B. AASHTO Re:source/CCRL - Observations from Assessments?
- C. NCHRP Issues

- D. Correspondence, calls, meetings
- E. Presentation by Industry/Academia
- F. Revisions/Work on Standards for Coming Year
- G. Proposed New Standards
- H. Proposed New Task Forces
- I. New TS Ballots? Will prepare a TS ballot for TP 103 to reconcile it with NTPEP protocol.

VI. Open Discussion

Ron asked about the agenda for this summer's meeting. He would like more input from the members. Please contact Ron or Tim with your ideas. If we get the TS ballot out in the next couple of months, we could review the comments and formally cover applicable information at the meeting. We could then propose it for the full SOM (COMP) ballot.

VII. Adjourn

3:01 p.m.

Bertol, Art	ArtB@wheeling-nisshin.com	
Babish, Andy	Andy.Babish@VDOT.Virginia.gov	
Bailey, Bill	Bill.Bailey@VDOT.Virginia.gov	
Ballen, Todd	taballen@mmm.com	
Barezinsky, Rick	Rick.Barezinsky@ks.gov	
Barnhart, Tracy	tbarnhart@ashtoresource.org	
Black, Michael	Michael.Black@ky.gov	for Brandi Mitchell
Doran, Michael		
Dvorak, Dennis	dennis.dvorak@dot.gov	
Egan, Brian	Brian.Egan@tn.gov	
Lacinak, Henry	hlacinak@ashto.org	
Ruelke, Tim	timothy.ruelke@dot.state.fl.us	
Short, Temple	ShortTK@scdot.org	
Smith, Greta	gsmith@ashto.org	
Speer, Dan	dan.speer@dot.ca.gov	
Stanevich, Ron	Ron.L.Stanevich@wv.gov	
Streeter, Don	Donald.Streeter@dot.ny.gov	
Tedford, Darin	DTedford@dot.nv.gov	
Zwanka, Merrill		